STAFFORDSHIRE LOCAL OPTICAL COMMITTEE

Minutes of the meeting held at The Stone House Hotel, Stone
On Monday 12th May 2014.

PRESENT:
Stewart Townsend, Sarah Edge, Irfan Razvi, Mark McCracken, Shelley Stubbs, Stephen Cotton, Martin Shaw, Jim Heath, Alison Lowell, Ian Meadows, Clive Marchant, Malcolm Gray, Alastair Kelcher, Carolyn Parker, Judy Lea, Steve Marshall, Steven Burge, Delia Cliffe and Richard Webb also attended
1. APOLOGIES
Kimberley Parkes, Sue Cutts, Michael Cody, Jeanette Barnes, Nina La Rosa, Amanda Alamanos
2. MINUTES
The minutes of the last meeting had been circulated prior to the meeting. It was proposed that the minutes be taken as read and approved and this was agreed unanimously.

3. MATTERS ARISINGS
Malcolm Gray advised that SPECS has been formally wound up and there are no monies outstanding. Stewart Townsend congratulated Clive Marchant for being elected onto the board of ABDO directors.
4. AREA TEAM ITEMS 

Amanda Alamanos was not present but she sent a report that was circulated to the Committee.  In the report, Amanda advised the Committee the letter has now gone out to the optometrists highlighting the key themes from their findings relating to the assurance framework.
Stewart Townsend advised that there is a new Head of Primary care in position – Rebecca Woods and she does intend to attend future meetings.
5. OFFICERS REPORT
Mark McCracken advised a meeting took place with himself, Shelley Stubbs, Mel Riley - Head Orthoptist of Mid Staffordshire Foundation Trust, and Mel Savage - Senior Commissioning Manager of Cannock Chase CCG. Mel Savage is keen for the Cannock and Stafford CCGs to push ahead with Phase 1 of community eye care services. Phase 1 will be paediatrics and glaucoma. The next meeting will be early June to review hospital data.
Mark McCracken advised that there is going to be PEARS scheme starting in Wolverhampton, OSCES will start in July/August.
Shelley Stubbs advised that she had attended a Glaucoma club at Stafford General Hospital where they invite all of their new glaucoma patients to attend as a support group. The clubs will be held once a quarter. Talks are given relating to driving, drops etc.
Shelley also advised that they would like to raise the profile for eye health examinations for children to re-iterate the importance of regular eye tests by using leaflets given to the children by Orthoptists when tested in schools. A debate arose about whether it would be better to give these leaflets a year after their tests.
Irfan Razvi advised that we have been trying to organise Metastorm training for those who needed it. It has become difficult to arrange, so Alison Lowell will send an email offering 2 or 3 days and practices to advise when they can attend.

Irfan Razvi also advised that he has been looking into whether we can use Metastorm for other pathways with MEI etc. Gemma Smith is not sure who has ownership, it is either the CCG or Area Team.

Irfan Razvi mentioned that we have been contacted by Mr Chappiti from Wolverhampton Eye Infirmary about a Midlands wide glaucoma forum for Allied health professionals to disseminate knowledge which will run twice a year and we will have representation there.
Malcolm Gray advised that his job title had changed to Quality Assurance Lead as the clinical lead now has to be an ophthalmologist, therefore Dr Andrew Brown is now the clinical lead.

Malcolm also advised that there was going to be a new SLA for each of the sites involved in the screening process and an attempt to get the gradings more evenly spread.

6. OPTOMETRIC ADVISOR REPORT
Delia Cliffe advised she would be attending a National Optometric Advisors meeting in London.
Delia also advised of the development of a national PPV programme and whether there will be the recommendation for random visits or if they are just be used as indicators.
Delia also mentioned that the big re-organisation that happened in the area team was now also happening to the finance team.

7. CHAIRMAN’S BUSINESS
Stewart Townsend advised that the LOC central fund was going to be become a limited company and we have joined to become a shareholder.
Stewart gave a general invite to all the committee members that if they would like to attend any of the officers meetings to see what goes on please let Alison Lowell know.

Mr Ragheb of North Staffs is keen to set up a Branch Vein Retinal Occlusion pathway in the North which will be a direct access pathway. There will be a talk on 4th June at the North Staffs Medical Institute relating to this.
Stewart announced that the AGM has been booked for 10th June at the Stone House hotel. He asked if there is anyone who desires to stand down let Alison Lowell know. Stewart also asked if the committee felt it was necessary to give out BNF books at the AGM. The committee felt that it would be a good idea and Alison Lowell to order.
Stewart advised that the meeting about Shropshire and Staffordshire Primary Eye Care Services is to take place on 15th May. The Staffordshire directors are Stewart Townsend, Irfan Razvi and Mark McCracken. LOCSU have produced some online training for clinical leads which will be useful.

There has been some debate about moving the LOC office to another location with the ability to have meeting facilities and separate to any practice. We have done some scoping and Stewart proposed that we have permission to look at other properties. The committee voted in favour unanimously.
8. WEBSITE
Mark McCracken asked the committee to provide Alison Lowell with any news worthy items which could be put onto the news page.
9. ABDO REPORT
Clive Marchant advised that they are still looking at providing CET interactive points which is their main focus.
Clive also advised that there is a big drive to engage with LOCs and they would like to see representation on every LOC.

Clive mentioned that they are running a series of 2 day public health courses along with looking at the provision of training for Optical Assistants which is lacking in some practices

10. AOB

Richard Webb advised that the South Staffs Optical Society is still running and is held at Penkridge with approximately 30 attendees.  Stewart Townsend asked Richard to let Alison Lowell know all the dates.
Richard Webb also asked the chairman if he required any formal hospital optometrist representation on the committee. Stewart advised that yes as we currently do not have a hospital optometrist on the committee but he would have to stand for election.

Malcolm Gray gave us formal notice that he would be standing down from the committee but would be happy to give any support that it may need. Stewart Townsend thanked Malcolm for all the efforts put into the committee during his time as chairman.
Martin Shaw asked the committee if we should provide a “what not to refer workshop”. Stewart Townsend advised that it was a good idea but not sure if the ophthalmologists would agree to it. 

Jim Heath mentioned that we need to discuss from a referral point of view, what happens after a have referral has been made, for example a flow chart or timescale, as you get no response as to whether a referral has been taken up. Stewart asked that a note be made for us as a committee to look at what we can do to press the hospitals for this information.
Stewart Townsend mentioned that Alison Lowell has looked into an e-invoicing system so all the payment information relating to cataract referrals could be sent electronically to remove the “missing documentation issue”. This can be done but all practices involved would have to give permission for Alison to manage this on their behalf.
11. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Monday 8th September 2014 full committee meeting and Monday 7th July 2014 for Officer’s meeting
S Townsend

Chairman

